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Patience
Value of the Month

Dear Parents and Carers,

It’s been lovely to see everyone after the Easter
break and I hope you enjoyed the beautiful
weather.

Please remember to save the date for the RCC
Summer Fair on the 1st July after school. They
are always looking for people to help on the
committee or volunteers. You can do this by
visiting our school website and following this
link - https://www.roxethschoolharrow.org/rsa-
parent-partnership.

This is a very important half term for the school
with many children completing their SATS in
Year 2 and Year 6. Please support your child to
be the best that they can through this time. In
the meantime have a lovely half term.

Best wishes, Mr Deanus.

Address: Roxeth Primary School, Brickfields, Byron Hill Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA2 0JA
Telephone: 020 84221344

Email: office@roxeth.harrow.sch.uk

In our last parent session, an overwhelming majority 
requested a session on behaviour 
management strategies. We have arranged for Meena
Parmar to join us on 18th May to facilitate an 
informal session about Positive Behaviour Management 
- Setting Boundaries.

We would love to see many of you at this parent event!

Date: Wednesday 18th May 2022
Time: 8.50am-10am
Venue: The Space

Upcoming Parent Event –
Positive Behaviour 

Management

If you have any queries regarding adult courses or sessions, please email Mrs Anwer on 
parentpartnership@roxeth.harrow.sch.uk

Polling Day Closure
Thursday 5th May is polling day and the School will be closed. 
Optional home learning has been set on Google Classroom.

Eid Mubarak 

Wishing all our friends, family and our 
parent/carer community, a happy Eid 

celebration!

• Not rushing
• Letting others go 

first
• Happily waiting for 

your turn

https://www.roxethschoolharrow.org/rsa-parent-partnership
mailto:parentpartnership@roxeth.harrow.sch.uk


From 1ST April the Government changes managing Covid-19. Children should remain at 
home if they are unwell with a repertory infection and who have a high temperature and 
unwell. Children are advised to self- -isolate for 3 days after a positive LFT or PCR test. The 
tests are no longer free so please see the gov.uk website for advice how to obtain them 
local chemists will be making a charge.

Adults who test positive will continue to be advised to stay at home and avoid contact with 
other people for 5 days. Again, as long as they are well enough they can safely return to their 
normal routine. Those who test positive should avoid contact with anyone in an at-risk 
group, including if they live in the same household. It is important to still report any positive 
test results on the government website and send the screen shot to the office email. 

Online learning will then be set up on Google Classroom 24 hours later if your child is well 
enough to complete. Since the Easter break we have not had any new confirmed cases of 
Covid-19. We hope this remains this way the rest of the term if everyone remains vigilant 
thank you for your co-operation in staying safe.

If you need to take your child out of school for an emergency reason a leave of absence form 
needs to be completed to request permission from Mr Deanus. If your child has a medical 
appointment, we need to see evidence of the appointment to take a child out of school 
please come to the school office to collect your child. Please request in advance via the 
school office email as it is disruptive to staff otherwise. Permission will only be granted for 
compassionate leave in exceptional circumstances such as bereavement of a close family 
member. The leave of absence form can be picked up from the school office. Each case is 
assessed and so you are aware no authorised leave is permitted if attendance falls below 
95% or during a SATs year in year 2 & 6. Any unauthorised leave could incur an Educational 
Penalty Notice fine of £60 per child & each parent.  

We have to follow Government guidance on Attendance to get back on track after the 
Pandemic and we appreciate your co-operation in this matter maintaining good attendance. 
Now Covid attendance is classed as an illness this will be reflected on your child’s school 
reports so you are aware this does affect your child’s attendance.

Attendance Awards April 2022

Class 

Infants

Attendance % Class 

Juniors

Attendance % Achievement Award date

2G 98.3 3FR 99.0 22/04/22 

1B 98.3 4DS 99.2 29/04/22

ATTENDANCE 
AWARDS



Pupils Cooking Up a Storm!
We are happy to announce our Healthy Meal Competition
winners. We had over 50 fantastic entries and the winners
were selected by a group of pupils from different year groups.
Thank you all for participating.

1st place 
Angelique from RAS 

for making a
Chop Suey dish.

Goodbye and Good Luck! 
Roxeth would like to say goodbye and good luck to
one of our teaching assistants and cover supervisors
Ms Choules, as many of you were already aware
before the Easter break. Ms Choules has been with
the school over 13 years and has been a great
support to Roxeth and to the children.

2nd place 
Leila from 2R 

for making 
Seafood noodle dish

3rd place 
Arjun from 6B 

for making 
Incredible Pasties

Ms Choules was also a
fundamental part of the
fantastic music events both
at the Harrow Arts Centre
and at Roxeth. She will be
missed by everyone. We
would like to thank her for
all her efforts and wish her
the best of luck in the
future!

New Admin Team 
Member

Roxeth would like to welcome Mrs
Coulson who will join our office team
as the replacement for Mrs Brown.

Mrs Coulson
joins us from
another local
school with a
wealth of
experience
and will be a
great addition
to the school.



Roxeth are working towards becoming a Plastic Clever School. Our Eco-Committee presented 
an assembly to infants and juniors about the effects of plastic on our environment. They 
talked about changes that could be made by individuals and as a school. 

Eco-Committee make themselves heard!

We are looking 
forward to carrying 
out a litter pick later 
this term. Are you 
ready to help us 
become a Plastic 
Clever School?

For more information, please visit: https://plasticcleverschools.co.uk/

https://plasticcleverschools.co.uk/


Educating the rest of the school about the effects of plastic in our environment. 



3FR are Eggtastic!
Class 3FR coloured our Easter eggs using an old 
Ukranian tradition. The eggs have patterns on 
them which have been passed down for 
centuries. We used some of the colours and 
designs to decorate our Easter bags. You can see 
the yellow and blue of the Ukrainian flag. 

We remembered the children and families of 
Ukraine as we made our designs and thought of 
them and their country as they face war during 
Easter. It was a quiet reflective time as we talked 
about the war. 

Our children at Roxeth think deeply about the 
plight of others and have great compassion for 
other nations. We should be very proud of the 
children we are helping to grow . They will be our 
future peacemakers maybe there will be hope for 
our nation and our world!

4DS enjoyed telling everyone about how Mothers Day is celebrated around the world and 
also they talked about what they were doing to do for their mums!

4DS Mother’s Day Assembly



Year 5 explore Living Things in their Habitats

Year 5 had great fun dissecting and labelling the internal parts of a flower as part of our science 
unit: Living things in the habitat. 

We particularly enjoyed finding all the internal parts to inspect with our magnifying glasses!



Year 3 Romans Conquer Roxeth!

Year 3 enjoyed a ‘Romans Day’ on Friday 
1st of April as a finale to their History 
topic ‘Ancient Romans’’. 

They had learned that the wealthy 
Romans wore togas which was a wide 
shawl like garment which was draped 
around their tunics. All the children 
helped make tunics out of white 
pillowcases and wore a sash around 
their waist. They enjoyed being dressed 
as Roman citizens for the day! 



Romans Day - 2000 Year Old Bread!

Did you know that a carbonised loaf of
bread made in AD 79 was discovered
in Pompeii. It had been preserved for
centuries in volcanic ash from Mount
Vesuvius. The original bread, called
Panis Quadratus, had 8 cuts made into
the bread. Year 3 made this bread
using wholemeal flour, olive oil, salt
and water. Once baked, they
thoroughly enjoyed eating the tasty
bread.

They got engrossed in making a
helmet out of card and wore it with
great enthusiasm.

The children also had an opportunity
to play some games, watch a slide
show about Ancient Rome and enjoy
some clips from Horrible History.

It was a fun day at Roxeth
…History yet again came to life in
Year 3!

Well done Year 3!














